Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Friday, April 4, 2008
Battle Mountain - #4; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115
Present: Pete Bagley, Dick Borino, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Meachell LaSalle, Bill Verbeck, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Mary Swetich, Bret Murphy, Richard Kampf, Lisa Campbell, Margaret Puccinelli 
Guests: Eric Walsh, Dwain Hiles, Glen Tenney
Minutes were approved from the March 7, 2008 meeting.
Microsoft Office 2007 Update
1. Computer Services will be updating all computers to Microsoft Office 2007. Teaching faculty have the option to either have their computers updated prior to the end of the spring semester or after June 15. 
2. Department Chairs will speak with their departments and respond to Computer Services as to when individual faculty members would like the software installed. Janie Moore will provide a list of faculty to each chair. Chairs will have the information submitted by April 21. 
3. The update will load automatically once a user logs in. It will take 10 to 15 minutes for the update. It is no longer necessary for technicians to individually load software to computers. No files will be lost. Documents can be saved in either a 2003 or 2007 format. 
4. Training will occur for faculty during fall 2008 in-service activities. Also, training will take place the first part of June for administrative staff. Faculty are welcome to participate in that training as well. Computer Services will be providing the training. 
5. Updates to administrative staff computers can take place at any time. Computer Services will work with off-campus sites to make arrangements for their computers to be updated. Labs will be updated during July and August. 

6. Faculty relocating to the new building will be receiving new computers with the Office 2007 already installed. It will not be necessary for them to have their current computers loaded with the software.  
INT 100 Orientation Update
1. Meachell LaSalle and Eric Walsh described the particulars of the INT 100 course for the next academic year. Several faculty and staff were helpful in revising the course. 

2. It is currently and will remain the practice that the orientation class not be waived for students. Students that have failed to take the course and need it to graduate will be handled on a case-by-case basis. However, it is strongly recommended that all students take the class. The course is a very valuable tool and all students should be encouraged to participate. 

3. August 22 and 23 are the scheduled fall 2008 dates for the Elko INT 100 class. 
4. There has been a request to develop and offer INT 100 online. Research is currently being conducted to see if the request is feasible and beneficial for students. 

5. Chairs discussed the possibility of making the INT 100 either a co- or pre-requisite for certain classes. Future meetings will be scheduled with instructors and advisors to discuss the specifics.
Children in the Classroom

1. It has been noted that students are bringing their children to classes. There is currently no wording in the catalog that addresses the situation. Patty Fox will discuss the situation with Pat Anderson. Margaret Puccinelli has a meeting with the system attorney next week and will also discuss the topic with him.  
2. It was suggested to put a statement in the syllabus addressing the issue. 
